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The pumpkin judging is now complete
and we’re headed into the end of the
year. The November meeting will be on
the 21st at Tracy Smith’s house. We have
a number of items to discuss and officer
elections will be held. We still need a
volunteer to host the Christmas
party. Since November is upon us,
December will be here quickly, so please
give this some thought and let us know. 

A few updates on development in the
area: At a recent meeting I attended, I
heard the developer’s plan for the area
below us on the river, just across from the
zoo.  Although the plan and the city’s
involvement aren’t yet defined, the
working plan involves construction of a
development that would include retail
shopping, condominiums and office
space.

You will recall discussions some time
back about building a pedestrian bridge
across the river to handle zoo overflow
parking. The current thinking is that the
bridge would be built to provide access
but that the actual overflow parking would
either be located in a parking deck built
on the east side of the current zoo parking
lot or in an improved lot on the Archery
Field. 

The money to build these improved
parking locations would come from the

Jim Bradbury

Letter from the president

(Continued on page 2)

NEIGHBORHOOD MEETING

Tuesday, Nov 21, 7:00 p.m.
2300 Magnolia (corner of Forest Park and Magnolia)

Besides good talk, there will be wine and cheese too...

MARK YOUR

CALENDARS!

On the evening before Halloween, the dedicated Mistletoe Pumpkin
Perusers hit the streets. We were soon delighted with many imaginatively
carved pumpkins and their enthusiastic creators. The fine American art of
carving a Halloween pumpkin is alive and thriving in Mistletoe Heights.

The esteemed panel of gourd graders could not resolve a tie between
two entrants so the “Grand Prize” goes to two carvers this year: the trio
of pumpkins we named “Psychogash” were found at Ryan Dougherty’s
house at 232O Irwin and another trio we named Gavin’s Trio by Gavin
(pictured above) at 2229 W. Rosedale South. Congratulations to these
young carvers (and no doubt their moms and dads). 

Great Gourds!

(Continued on page 6 )



(President’s Letter - continued from page 1)

TIF that will likely be created for the development. I’ve
asked the city for more details on this so stay tuned.   

The development at Rosedale and Forest Park has
been slow to develop.  As I’m sure you’ve noticed,
many of the trees were removed.  I inquired with the
developer about the plans and schedule and he advised
me that they would likely build the hotel that was in the
original plan and sell off the rest of the development.  I’m
not certain what this means, but I’m concerned about
control over the mix and quality of the remaining portions
of this large development. I’ve also asked the city to
provide me with some specifics on the progress and
restrictions for this development. 

The city is moving forward on installation of new
playground equipment at Newby Park and you’ll receive
notice of the exact details. A meeting will be held to
explain what will be involved and to answer your
questions. I’ve suggested to the city that the meeting be
held at Lily B. Clayton but that’s not definite yet. 

Fall is a great time in Texas, especially after the
beating that we took this summer. Get your bike out and
take a ride through the neighborhood and say hello to a
few neighbors you haven’t met yet.
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And last, on the broken record front, Fort Worth is
experiencing rapid growth and lots of changes. It’s a critical
time for citizen involvement. Take some time and volunteer for
a committee or go down to the City Council and see what’s
going on. The more voices the better. 

LOST DOG ~ Doberman ~ REWARD

10 yr. old Male with floppy ears
and bobbed tail Friendly ~ No
collar ~ Bailey 817-501-5051

leave message or email:
bap2@cowtown.net

We desperately miss him!

Deck the Drives
with Bows of Ribbon

After such a scorching summer it
is difficult to believe that Christ-
mas is just around the corner. But
this is the case and therefore it is
time for an old Mistletoe holiday
tradition.  Each Thanksgiving
neighbors gather at Gay and Mar-
tin Herring’s home to visit; have
refreshments and cut ribbon and
greenery for decorating our

streetlights. Please come help
us get the neighborhood ready
for Christmas.  Many hands
make this a fun chore !!!   Start-
ing at 3 in the afternoon (you
can come late and leave when
you please).  If there are a
bunch of neighbors it will take
about an hour; if not, it be-
comes a chore.

JOIN US  PLEASE! AND BRING A NEW
NEIGHBOR!

When:  Sunday November 26th, 3:00 p.m.
(the Sunday after Thanksgiving)

Where: Gay and Martin Herring’s Home (2336 Irwin)
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E-Chatter

Here are excerpts and/or summaries of the neigh-
borhood e-mails since the last issue. 

Want to get on the MHA e-mail list? You can e-
mail Tom Richey at vicepresident@mistletoeheights.com or
you can go to the MHA Web site
[www.mistletoeheights.com] and find the join-up link. 

Subject: Free Kittens
Adorable, healthy and beauti-

ful 8 wk old kittens free to caring
homes.  They are weaned and
litter trained. They were born
indoors and would prefer they
stay indoors.  One male is
orange with blue eyes, two
females are white with gray
ears and blue eyes.  We have
raised the parents and this is
the “oops” litter before we could have them neutured/
spayed.  If you would like pictures, we can send them
to you or just give us a call and visit them.

If you are looking for a wonderful companion,
please call 817-350-4710 (2320 Harrison). 

Subject: Dist. 9 Presentation of Comprehensive
Plan  

So that we and our fellow neighborhoods can be more
aware of the City of Fort Worth’s Comprehensive Plan,
Wendy Davis has arranged for a presentation that will be
given at 7:30 p.m. at Benito’s Restaurant (1450 Magnolia)

on November 16.  This is open to
our neighborhood as well as the other
neighborhoods in Dist. 9.  So if you
are interested in hearing about the plan
and asking some questions this is a
very good opportunity. 

 
Missing Cat:
Liger, our long-haired, creamy

yellow cat is missing.   Liger will follow
people, is extremely friendly, but he does
have a home where he is greatly missed. 

If you have seen this cat, or if he followed you home, please
call us or bring him back to 1208 Buck.

Thank you,
Simone and John Scott  1208 Buck 817-924-3838 

Subject: Presbyterian Night Shelter
Hello everyone, just wanted to remind you that I will be

taking things to the shelter again this year, so when you are
pulling out your winter clothes and come across things that
you can no longer use let me know and I will be  more then
happy to pick them up and drop them off at the shelter.

Thanks again  817-271-0413 From: kelly jordan
[mailto:kelly@maysrealty.com]  

Subject: Re: FW: Presbyterian Night Shelter 
Kelly really is a great person-not only does she pickup

your things for the shelter, but she puts in her own time there
too.  I have been leaving her big trash bags of clothes &
shoes since spring, and she picks them up & doesn’t even
ask you to help her load them.  Now that the weather is
getting cooler, this is a great time to contribute. 

Christine Moffatt 1124 Clara Street 

Mistletoe Heights friends, 
After almost six years on the Historic & Cultural Land-

mark Commission and four as chairman I will soon be
reaching my term-limit.  I will continue to serve on the
HCLC through January, but this month is my final month as
Chairman.  I make reference to Mistletoe Heights in my
parting comments in the attached link of last week’s meet-
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ing. My comments were scribbled out just prior to the
meeting and though not as eloquent as they could have
been, I thought they might be of interest the neighbor-
hood. 

It’s been an honor and a privilege to serve the city
and my friends and neighbors in Mistletoe and all of
Fort Worth and will continue to support the preserva-
tion of this great Fort Worth neighborhood.   

Joel Burns

Subject: foundation repair 
Hello MH neighbors! 
We had work done to our home’s foundation this

week (you may have noticed the trucks and crew at the
corner of Forest Park and Harrison). If anyone else is
looking into foundation repair we would be more than
happy to share what we’ve learned. Investing in major
structural repairs is an important financial decision for
those of us with older pier and beam homes but will also
add value to your property and help preserve the
historic nature of our neighborhood. Feel free to stop by
or give us a call!  Thanks, 

Carl and Emily 2301 Harrison 817-927-8469

Subject: Fort Worth Shred Day. It’s FREE!
Celebrate Texas Recycles Day by shredding your

old documents and papers during Fort Worth Shred
Day.

WHAT:  FREE SHREDDING OF PERSONAL
DOCUMENTS (no business waste)

WHEN: Saturday, November 11, 2006, 9 a.m. -
12 p.m. Rain or shine!

WHERE: Vista Fibers of Fort Worth, 1100 NE
23rd St. (Mapsco 62M)

WHO: All Fort Worth residents
WHY: Protect against identity theft and securely

dispose of documents by recycling paper. Certificate of
destruction will be provided.

LIMIT: 10 boxes (about 200 pounds)

Subject: infant care recommendations 
I’m looking for a childcare program for my 8 1/2 month old. I

visited St. Stephen’s Presbyterian Day School and Lil Goldman and
her older sister attended University Christian Church Day School and
University Baptist Church.  I’ve heard Lil Goldman is excellent and
the best deal around for what you get.  I haven’t heard as much about
St. Stephen’s.  I just know that I
can’t recall there being openings at
St. Stephen’s during the whole 4
years we’ve lived here. I have a
special needs 3 1/2 yr. old who is
doing so well at her current place-
ment that she may not qualify for the
program next year.  She has, or am
blessed to be able to say, had a
speech and mild developmental
delay. Therefore, keeping her needs
in mind is paramount to my decision
because the waiting list for a quality
setting around here can be years. I
am open to any other suggestions
because I know there are so many
excellent places. 

Carrie Johnson



WWWWW
Gardening with Patsy Slocum

While on an automobile trip through the South-
east recently, we were treated to a stunning display of
wild cosmos along the
median of Interstate 20 in Ala-
bama.  It’s Alabama’s state flower
and miles and miles of gorgeous
orange and red cosmos wave in
the breeze along the state’s
highways.

We stopped at a welcome
center and discussed the wild-
flowers with the staff there. I did
some research on this wild
flower and found that it’s consid-
ered an annual. It’s a heavy
bloomer in the late summer and
fall, dies with the frost, and will reseed itself.  It’s a
popular garden annual. It prefers good soil and trans-

plants easily.
Seed can be purchased at a local garden center

to start in the spring, and
cosmos will adapt to almost
any environment, except one
with too much moisture.

The cosmos we viewed
were about 2 to 2 1/2 feet
tall, but some varieties may
grow as high as 6 feet.  I’ve
never tried them in the
garden, but after seeing this
spectacular sight I will try
some.

I’m a confirmed Texan,
but this display of cosmos

almost equaled the glory of a field of bluebonnets
near Marble Falls.    
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Cosmos, made in Alabama
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Other Great Gourds:
Multiple Bit player - 2312 Irwin
Top Knot Smiley Duo - 2336 Irwin
Felix the Pumpkin - 1122 Buck
Metaphysical Representation of Death - 1208 Buck
Cyclops and Bat-mouthed Triad -2321 Rosedale
Dental Nightmare - 2319 Rosedale
Haunted cowboys - 2315 Rosedale
Monster Mouth - 2345 Mistletoe Blvd.
Toothsome - 2337 Mistletoe Blvd.
Headless Sam - 2126 Mistletoe Blvd.
Snaggletooth and Howling Wolf - Mistletoe Blvd.
Green Witch - 2313 Mistletoe Blvd.
Arachnophobia - 2336 Magnolia
Zippermouth and Droopy - 2341 Magnolia
Witch on the Moon - 1220 Buck
?????? - 2425 Mistletoe Blvd
Funky Duo - 1211 Clara
Winnie the Pooh - 1355 Mistletoe Drive
Tiny Trio- 2239 Harrison
Ghosts and Goblins - 2212 Rosedale
Jack-o-lanterns to the Max- 2335 Mistletoe Ave.
Sports Trio - 2337 Mistletoe Ave.
The Scream - 2339 Mistletoe Ave.
Happy Traditional - 2316 Mistletoe Blvd.

(Continued from page one.) Haunted House Cat - 2305 Mistletoe Ave.
Mystery - 1206 Mistletoe Dr.

As usual, non-carved but delightfully
decorated and lit porches abounded, and
although not part of the contest, certainly
greatly contribute to the holiday season in
Mistletoe Heights.  I bet Christmas will also
be amazing...

GO FOR IT, NEIGHBORS!!!!

“Psychogash”, a trio of pumpkins, was the co-winner of the “Grand Prize.”
It was found at Ryan Dougherty’s house at 232O Irwin.
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Introduce friends to a memorable event by hosting a private

wine tasting in the comfort of your home or office. Relax

together while enjoying limited production wines and food

pairing ideas direct from the Wine Country.

Call to book a WineShop At Home tasting featuring six

different exquisite wines for just $59.00 (a value of $120.00).

As the host you will receive a free gift and $75 coupon to use

towards your favorite wine selections.

WE BRING THE WINE COUNTRY TO YOU

Guynell Whetstone

INDEPENDENT WINE CONSULTANT

817-988-6697

guynell@sbcglobal.net

www.guynellsgrapeescape.com

Prices do not include tax & shipping

See our website for more valuable coupons:

www.ForestDryCleaners.com

Convenient same-day service: in by 9:00, out by 5:00

Weekdays 7 a.m. - 6 p.m., Saturday 8 a.m. - 2 p.m.

Your Neighborhood Dry Cleaners

Now under new management at the corner of Rosedale

Forest Cleaners
“Our only job is to make you good look.”

Grand Opening Special!

10% off first purchase

1050-B Forest Park Blvd.

(817) 920-0900





This month the Yard of the Month
committee selected the yard at 2205
Weatherbee St. because of the homeowners’
attention to detail and the selection of
foundation plantings that complement the
architecture of the home.

The yard is made up mostly of well-
groomed St. Augustine grass, leading up to
narrow beds at the base of the house. These
beds are filled for the most part
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By Jack and Lorri Kendrick

Yard of the Month: 2205 Weatherbee St.

with evergreen plantings in a variety of
colors, heights and textures.

We particularly liked the way tall, leafy
plantings had been carefully spaced
between large windows in the front of the
house, providing a nice balance of heights
and colors, with ajuga plants spilling out of
decorative wrought-iron window boxes.

The home’s porch steps are flanked with
huge pots filled with tall evergreen junipers
for height and blooming plants for
color. Small decorative vines also trail out of
these pots down the porch steps, for a nice
effect.

The overall effect of the yard is amplified
by the fact that an open wrought-iron fence
affords a lovely view of a green, lush,
densely planted back yard area.
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Mon. - Sat. 8-6

Treasurer’s Report by Leslie Houston

FINAL DUES AND COMMENTS FOR 2006

There are 484 residences in Mistletoe Heights. Of the
dues notices mailed, 24 were returned as vacant. 168
residences contributed this year, as well as one former

• Quite frequently, we get our newsletter at the end of the
month, so we miss a lot that is going on.  Also, can we do
anything about the speeding on my block?  (2200 block of
Irwin)  • Our metal frame signs are unreadable, are set out
at wrong locations and are often put out late. •
Landscaping for Mistletoe Heights sign on corner of
Rosedale & Forest Park.• Would there be a way to give
welcome baskets to newcomers?  There seem to be a lot
of new people in the area & it’d be great to have a street
rep or other greet them. • Note: I have not had a new
directory for some time. Need
one, thanks. • We could really
use a swing set or play area in
the grass triangle off Mistletoe
Ave. & Blvd. It would be a huge
improvement over it being a
place for dogs to do their
“business.” • Nice picnic tables
on the triangle – maybe 2, so
families can have a place while
the kids play. • Playground @
triangle, Picnic benches at
Newby Park. New directory of
neighbors. • Fence for Newby
Park (E, N & S sides). • Trim
overgrown trees and crape
myrtles on Forest Park Blvd. 2-
4 X per year. • Discourage
homeless from loitering on the
Berm. • Street is too dark @
night. (2200 block of W.
Rosedale St. S.) • Closing M.
Blvd, at the railroad tracks.
Improving or installing sidewalks
on the 2200 block of M. Blvd. •
Get city to repair broken curbs.
• Stop sign at Jerome and
Mistletoe Ave. • Speed bumps
on Berkeley Place at
Weatherbee. • Fall block party

resident and one non-resident, for a total of $5,137. This
compares to $4,614 for 2004 and $4,212 for 2005. Thanks
to everyone for their contributions! 

(or at the triangle) – Irwin St./Buck, live music by the
neighborhood band. • Wish we could make or encourage
our neighbors to keep their house & yards better. • Thanks
again for the billing.  I can enter in computer & keep track.
• Save the Berm! • You all do a great job! Many thanks! •
Newsletter is great. Thanks to all of the officers & other
volunteers who do so much for the association.

Here are some comments from contributors:



Math Tutor: Retired high
school math teacher. Have
been tutoring in the area
for 13 years. Pre-Algebra
through Pre-Calculus.
Abbie Steffler 817-922-0780.

Up to your ears in stuff?
Bursting at the seams with
clutter? Let me help you
reclaim your space. Rediscover
the serenity and easy living of
well-organized closets,
cupboards, rooms or even your
whole home. For a free
consultation, call Leslie
Houston at 817-917-6563 or e-
mail her at llhtexas@aol.com.

Early Childhood Music:
Mistletoe Musikgarten offers
classes in SW Fort Worth for
children from birth to age 7. 
With 9 years of experience,
certifications in early childhood
music, and a UNT music
degree, I love sharing the joy of
music. Call or e-mail for info
about upcoming classes (year
round). Carol Spencer at
817.927.3240 or
carolingfw@sbcglobal.net.

Babysitter: Paschal student
with CPR training available to
babysit evenings and weekends.
Call Jenny at 817-727-3285.

Dreaming of a lush and
Texas-tough landscape?
Wanting to relax and unwind
enjoying the flight of butterflies
and hummingbirds? Seeking the
aromatherapy of a night-
blooming garden? Contact
Alexia Strout-Dapaz at either
(817) 921-4820 or at
astroutdapaz@yahoo.com

N e i g h b o r h o o d  C l a s s i f i e d s

Estate Appraisals and
Liquidation Service
Certified appraiser with the
International Society of
Appraisers, in business in
Mistletoe Heights for over 10
years. Terri Ellis, Mistletoe
Estate Sales, 926-9424.

Arbonne~Swiss formulated
products pure, safe and
beneficial for everyone. All of
Arbonne’s products are
dermatologist tested,
botanically-based, pH correct,
hypoallergenic and formulated
without animal bi-products,
mineral oil, dye or fragrances.
45 day $ back guarantee. For
information call Joan at
817.920.1440 or email
4paws4@sbcglobal.net.

Mary Kay Cosmetics Paula
Cady Russell at 2201
Mistletoe Blvd. is a Mary Kay
consultant. Call her at 921-
6377 for a free makeover, gift
service or if you’ve “lost”
your consultant.

No Time for Your Yard? Give
me a call! I’m your Mistletoe
Heights neighbor and I can
offer you competitive pricing
and plenty of references. Call
Daniel Tice at 817-797-0307.

How to Get the Most Out of
Your Estate Sale. We are
Vintage Sales, recognized in
North Texas as being trusted,
versatile and knowledgeable.
Our experienced staff will
handle every detail and help you
get the most out of your estate
sale. Phone Anne Bourland at
924-5959 for a consultation or
email her at
apbourland@aol.com to receive
notices of upcoming events.

Reading Tutor Certified Teacher, reading specialty, available
to help your child improve numerous reading skills. Very
reasonable rates and personalized attention. Call Teri Brewer
817-924-6145.

Ads are free for Mistletoe Heights residents and may be submitted to the editor.  The
deadline is the 20th of each month.  Ads must be renewed monthly except for service
classifieds (i.e.: babysitting, mowing, etc.), which are renewed yearly.  If you would like
to renew, discontinue or update your ad, please notify the editor at 817-921-2120 or
twoearsup@charter.net.
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Bruce C. Border, CFP
2453 Forest Park Blvd.
Fort Worth, Texas 76110

817-926-8056



Helpful Phone Numbers, Emails Addresses and Websites

City Code Violations

City of Fort Worth

Police - Non-Emergency

Garage Sale Permits

Graffiti Abatement

Lily B. Clayton Elementary

Paschal High School

Historical Preservation (Julie Lawless)

Southside Preservation Hall

The T/Longhorn Trolley

Trinity Railway Express

Wendy Davis - City Council District 9

392-1234

392-2255

335-4222

392-7851

212-2700

922-6660

922-6600

392-8012

926-2800

215-8600

215-8600

392-8809

Phone

julie.lawless@fortworthgov.org

HallTess@earthlink.net

district9@fortworthgov.org

www.fortworthgov.org

it.ftworth.isd.tenet.edu/116/

www.southsidepreservation.com

www.the-t.com

www.trinityrailwayexpress.org

ci.fort-worth.tx.us

Email Website

Street Reps (listed by blocks) Publishing InformationMHA Officers

President
Jim Bradbury 924-9869
Vice-President
Tom Richey 923-7352
Secretary
The Peiperts 926-4117
Treasurer
Leslie Houston 923-3161
Newsletter Editor
Sevan Melikyan 921-2120
Historic Preservation Committee
Heather White 266-8299
Street Rep Captains
Pat Hale (East) 924-5263
Gaye Reed (West) 921-0009
Welcome Baskets
Joy Teague 923-2330
Advertising Manager
Jack Kendrick 924-2800
Newby Park
Patsy Slocum 923-5510
City Liaison
Mike Windsor 377-0060
Historian
Wyatt Teague 923-2330
Yard of the Month
Patsy Slocum 923-5510

MHA YEARLY DUES
Dues are $5, $10, $25 or more.
Your dues help to defer the cost
of this newsletter, the Mistletoe
Heights phone directory and
many other neighborhood
functions.  Dues are accepted by
Leslie Houston (call for address -
923-3161).

2200 W. Rosedale South
Carrie Johnson 926-9776
2300 W. Rosedale South
Kimberly Helixon 927-4641
2200 Irwin
Gary Willis 924-4000
2300 Irwin
Sue Duvall 926-8714
2100/2200 Mistletoe Blvd.
Gil DeHoyos 926-6409
2300/2400 Mistletoe Blvd.
Lisa Stewart 924-9666
2100/2200 West Magnolia
Sherry Choate 923-7335
2300 West Magnolia
Susan Pressley 923-6061
2100 Harrison
Elizabeth Sims 926-3548
2200 Harrison & Jerome
Edward Alvarez
2300/2400 Harrison
Faye Dowdle 926-7571
2100 Mistletoe Ave.
Neataw Engels 927-2468
2200 Mistletoe Ave.
Richard/Christi Yantis 924-2857
2300 Mistletoe Ave.
Sam & Jack Bradbury 924-9869

Neighborhood Police Officer
East of Forest Park
Officer Leah T. Wagner
Office 871-8885
Mobile 991-8473
Pager 998-0673
Email:
Leah.Wagner@fortworthgov.org

2100 Edwin
Lynn Herrera 926-9991
2200 Edwin
Wyatt Teague 923-2330
2300 Edwin
Tom Richey 923-7352
2100 Weatherbee
Judy Gude 926-8843
2200 Weatherbee
Susan Harwell 923-8806
1100 Clara
Jack and Lorri Kendrick 924-2800
1200 Clara
Betty Arvin 924-7088
1100 Buck
Kate Herring 921-9027
1200/1300 Buck
Simone Scott 924-3838
2100 Morphy
Debra Tice 921-4651
1100 Mistletoe Dr.
Kim Musgrove 923-6785
1200 ñ 1500 Mistletoe Dr.
Rochelle Graham 927-2967
2300 Mistletoe Dr.
Sandy Tarpley 924-9215
Forest Park Blvd.
Steve McReynolds 926-7955

Neighborhood Police Officer
West of Forest Park
Officer Kirk Byrom
Office 871-5471
Mobile 992-0185
Pager 998-0689
Email:
Kirk.Byrom@fortworthgov.org

EDITORIAL POLICY

Articles and letters to the editor
are welcomed.  To be published
as written, letters must be
addressed to the editor, signed
and include a phone number.
Anonymous letters will not be
published.  Articles may be
submitted for publication,
signed or unsigned, subject to
approval and editing by the
editor.  Letters to the editor are
limited to a half page
(approximately 350 words).
P l e a s e  s u b m i t  t o
twoearsup@charter.net or 1114
Buck Avenue.  The deadline is
the 20th of each month.

ADVERTISING  INFORMATION

To place an advertisement or for
actual mechanical sizes, please
call Jack Kendrick at 924-2800.

Ad rates are:
Business card size $18, 1/4 page
$36, 1/3 page $54, half page $61,
full page $120, and pre-printed
8-1/2 x 11 insert fliers $60.

The deadline is the 20th of each
month.


